
[image: image1.jpg]CLASSIFIED
SENATE





Classified Senate

Executive Board Meeting

August 12, 2008 ─ Meeting Minutes
Members Present:
W. Pines, P. Bailey, S. Hamlett, S. Ball, M. Gonzales, D. McDade, J. Soto, J. Osborne, D. Miller
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  

1.
Welcome and Congratulations on Elections
The President welcomed the newly formed Classified Senate E-Board and congratulations were extended to all.
2. Approval of Minutes from July 8, 2008 E-Board Meeting
The minutes were approved.  M/S/A by J. Soto/D. McDade with 3 abstentions
3. Communication
VP Reports:

District:  J. Osborne reported that the district is in a soft-hiring freeze which means only certain key positions will be moving forward for hire pending the budget approval.

Grossmont: Please refer to the committee updates in Agenda Item No. 4 below.

Cuyamaca:  No report.

President’s Report:  D. Miller referenced that a recent e-mail went out to the E-Board with a request for input on updating the Welcome Letter to be sent electronically to all new classified hires.  A discussion ensued by the group for changes to the Welcome Letter.  The President asked each E-Board member to forward any changes they would like to see to the Welcome Letter to her and she would incorporate and prepare a draft to be reviewed by the E-Board before sending out the new hires.  The President thanked the group for their valuable input to this process.
Treasurer’s Report:  J. Soto reported the following information concerning the current Trust fund balance for Classified Senate: 

	Balance forward from 2007/08
	$2,083

	Revenue – 2008/09
	+821

	Expense – 2008/09
	-504

	Current balance
	2,400

	+ not posted for Padres tickets
	+363

	Total
	$2,763
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We are still working on closing the 2007/08 fiscal year, so it is possible that the ending balance could change for 2007/08 which would result in a different balance forward for 2008/09.

Board Report Submittals:  The President solicited the group for their submittals of information to be included in the report to the Board, and to have the information to her by the end of the week.

4. Continuing Business:
Committee Updates:

District wide Executive Council (DEC):  D. McDade attended the August 11th  DEC meeting and reported the following:

1. The group received AP7111 for a 1st reading in reference to the administrative procedures for hiring the President of a College.  The group discussed who should be included in the selection committee for the President as it pertains to the AP.  The Chancellor indicated that the following would be included: Academic Senate President, a Cabinet level administrator, and President of the other college.  The Chancellor did not see the need to designate faculty, classified, supervisory/confidential, or Admin Association reps in the makeup of this selection committee.  Chris Hill, President of Grossmont Academic Senate mentioned there should be at least 5 faculty reps. President, D. Miller, asked D. McDade to please forward AP7111 to her so she could disseminate to the E-Board so they could solicit input from the constituency group.

2. The Institutional Research department informed the group at DEC that they are working on a current Environmental Scan and will work with each of the colleges on timelines relating to planned activities.

3. J. Recktenwald, President of CSEA, will be making a link available on the CSEA website in reference to the recent decision on impasse with the district.

District wide Strategic Planning & Budget (DSP&B):  D. McDade attended the August 11th DSP&B meeting and reported on the budget outlook.  The district is hoping the State will make a decision by mid-September and if the indicators are dire, then the District will ask for 5% cuts.  There was a question from the group on how the cuts would be administered.  J. Osborne responded that this would cut would effect each area’s budget.

Planning Retreat:  D. Miller just reminded the group of the upcoming Annual Retreat scheduled for September 19th and that this would replace the September Board meeting and the next scheduled monthly meeting would be October 14th.  The President asked the group to review the packet of information distributed and the topics to be addressed at the Retreat.  An additional suggestion came in by e-mail to include Improved Communication to the topics.  An additional entry was added to the Master Planning Grid – Classified Staff Appreciation Day. If after the group reviews the materials there are any ideas, suggestions or comments, please forward by e-mail to Debi Miller (debra.miller@gcccd.edu).
5. Fundraiser Activities: 
S. Ball and D. McDade briefed the group on the change of time for the upcoming Padre Event on August 17 from 1:05 to 5:09p.  An e-mail had been sent out to the entire district informing them of the change.  If the group receives more than 20 replies that they are unable to attend at that time, the 
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group would need to vote on an alternative date.  The group took a vote and decided on August 31 as an alternative date.  The group decided to have Lynne Davidson (District), Dave McDade (Grossmont) 
and Rocky Rose (Cuyamaca) send out this information to those they have on their lists and let them respond by Thursday (8/14) noon if the time change is an issue.  If there are less than 20 folks who are unable to attend, the E-Board will entertain a vote at the Retreat to refund their money.  The 13 unsold tickets will be donated to EOPS  for their Summer Institute program.
6.
Governance: Tabled
7. New Busienss: 

After a brief statement by both candidates the group unanimously voted to approve the following:

Maggie Gonzales for Vice President of Cuyamaca College


Shari Ball for Member at Large for Cuyamaca College

Congratulations to Maggie and Shari!

The President asked the group to think if it would be necessary to move the time slot for the E-Board meetings and asked the group to e-mail what time would be most convenient for each person to meet.  If there is no conflict by the majority, then the time slot will remain the same.

Meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.


